Minutes of a meeting of the Debenham Parish Council Neighbourhood Plan Delivery Committee held on Wednesday, 9th January 2019 at 7.30pm at the Fire Station, Low Road, Debenham.
Present (members): Cllr S Palframan (Chairman), Cllr R Blackwell, Cllr M Hammond, Cllr J Baldwin, Mr R Tallowin and Mrs D Bedwell (Clerk).

Present (non-members): Cllr D Seccombe and District Cllr K Guthrie.

1. To receive apologies for absence: Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr S Phipps. 
2. To receive declarations of interest: There were no declarations of interest. Cllr M Hammond’s dispensation with regards to NP matters was noted.
3. To approve the minutes of the meeting held 12 December 2018: It was resolved to approve the minutes as a true record of the meeting.
4. TW Application - post meeting report: A brief update was received from Cllr S Palframan.  There was a possibility that TW may wish to lodge an appeal against MSDC’s refusal of their recent application, which would be up to MSDC to defend and not the Parish Council per se. 
With regards to MSDC’s emerging Local Plan, the Parish Council should seek to ensure that the final site allocation was in line with the recommendation within AECOM’s independently assessed report, which formed part of the Debenham Neighbourhood Plan, particularly if the plan was approved.

There should be further consultation on the Local Plan prior to it reaching its final approval stage and the Parish Council should ensure that it kept open the mechanism which enabled it to engage the services of our barrister in order to respond adequately to this consultation and to prepare any response needed should TW lodge an appeal. 
This course of action was agreed by members with immediate effect, so that Cllr S Palframan was able to instruct the barrister should that be necessary.
5. NP Referendum 7 February 2019: To receive brief and agree action plan: A brief was received from the Clerk with regards to the legalities surrounding a Neighbourhood Plan referendum process and a list of actions was tabled taking into account this legislation.
It was also agreed that although there would be an agenda item at the next Parish Council meeting to note the referendum, there would be no opportunity for debate or discussion on the same in order to observe the purdah legislation.

6. To receive any other updates and consider any actions needed (under delegated powers): It was agreed that following the Referendum process and regardless of the result, any future contacts from land owners/developers would be handled in the same transparent and consistent manner by the Parish Council.
7. Matters for addition to the next agenda: This would depend on the results of the referendum.
8. Date of next meeting: 10th February 2019 at 7.30pm, on a working group basis, purely for a referendum update.
9. To consider the exclusion of the press and public (if needed) (pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission at Meetings) Act 1960 due to the confidential and legal nature of the business to be considered): No exclusion of members of the public was needed at this point.
10. To consider reports received and agree any actions: There was a brief report on the upcoming meeting with Aspall Cider.
With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 8.50pm.

Signed:______________________________  Date:_________________
